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20/09/2004 
Waseda University 25 Oxford University 9
Chichibunomiya Stadium, Tokyo
26/11/2005 
Kew Occasionals 31 London Japanese 28
Richmond Athletic Ground
25/11/2006 
New York Japanese 7 London Japanese 0
Kew Occasionals 30 New York Japanese 5
Kew Occasionals 25 London Japanese 7
Richmond Athletic Ground
24/11/2007 
Kew Occasionals 31 London Japanese 19
Richmond Athletic Ground
10/12/2008
Kew Occasionals/OURFC 1988 XV
48 London Japanese 26
Richmond Athletic Ground
28/11/2009
Kew Occasionals 44 London Japanese 31
Richmond Athletic Ground
04/12/2010
Hertford College 31 London Japanese 15
Vincent’s Club 21 Kew Occasionals 7
London Japanese 15 Kew Occasionals 5
Vincent’s Club 5 Hertford College 0
Iffley Road, Oxford
03/12/2011
Hertford College 19 London Japanese 5
Kew Occasionals 50 Vincent’s Club 5
Vincent’s Club 39 London Japanese 10
Kew Occasionals 50 Hertford College 7
Iffley Road, Oxford
08/12/2012
Kew Occasionals 35 London Japanese 12
Vincent’s/Hertford 29 London Japanese 24
Kew Occasionals 31 Vincent’s/Hertford 7
Iffley Road, Oxford
07/12/2013
Vincent’s/Hertford 57 London Japanese 0
Kew Occasionals 48 Vincent’s/Hertford 22
Kew Occasionals 31 London Japanese 7
Iffley Road, Oxford
13/12/2014
Vincent’s/Hertford 24 London Japanese 10
Kew Occasionals 47 Vincent’s/Hertford 10
Kew Occasionals 42 London Japanese 10
Iffley Road, Oxford
13/09/2015
*Oxford University 26 Waseda University 7
Kew Occasionals 63 London Japanese 7
Iffley Road, Oxford

15/05/2016
Waseda University ROB 31 Kew Occasionals 32 
Kami-igusa, Tokyo
03/12/2016
Kew Occasionals 48  London Japanese 21
Richmond Athletic Ground
02/12/2017
Hertford College 24 London Japanese 12
Kew Occasionals 21 Hertford College 7
Kew Occasionals 29 London Japanese 7
Richmond Athletic Ground
11/03/2018
Oxford University 27 Waseda University 19
Iffley Road, Oxford.
17/11/2018
London Japanese Veterans 23 Commons & Lords 19
Kew Occasionals 33 London Japanese 10 
Richmond Athletic Ground
18/09/2019
*Waseda University 0 Oxford University 3
Kami-igusa, Tokyo
07/12/2019
Kew Occasionals 43 London Japanese 24
Richmond Athletic Ground
17/04/2021
Touch Rugby Tournament
1 Hertford College 2 OURFC Old Boys
3 Kew Occasionals 4 London Japanese
5 Commons & Lords
Richmond Athletic Ground
17/11/2021
Hertford College 7 OU Whippets 5
Kew Occasionals 31 London Japanese 28
OU Whippets 17 London Japanese 7
Kew Occasionals 12 Hertford College 7
Iffley Road, Oxford
12/11/2022
London Japanese 50 Kew Occasionals 22 
Commons & Lords 28 London Japanese Veterans 23
Richmond Athletic Ground
25/11/2023
(1)London Japanese 15 HCBC 5; Kew Occasionals 37
HCBC 7; London Japanese 10 Kew Occasionals 7
(2)London Japanese Vets 49 Commons & Lords 5; Kew
Occasionals Vets 27 Commons & Lords 7; Kew Occasionals
Vets 12 London Japanese Vets 0
Richmond Athletic Ground

*World University Invitational Tournament

OKU TROPHY PAST RESULTS

LONDON JAPANESE RFC
President: John Lee  Captain: Hideki Itabashi  Vice-Captains: Tetsuo Furukawa & Jimmy Reeve

Treasurer: Shuya Takahashi  Secretary: Koh Ishikawa  Veterans Captain: Shintaro Ninomiya
KEW OCCASIONALS RFC

President: Chris Stone Chairman:Tom Clark  Captains: Callum Macdonald and Jack Henchy
Secretary & Treasurer: Ed White  Veterans Captain: Robbie King

HERTFORD COLLEGE & BALLIOL COLLEGE RFC 
Chairman: John Collis Vice Chairman: Ben McDermott Captain: Joseph Dingle

Vice Captain: Connor Mair Treasurer: Frederick Goodfellow Players’ President: Rory Tyler

COMMONS & LORDS RUFC
Chairman: Tonia Antoniazzi MP  Club Captain & Secretary Lord Addington  Treasurer: Michael Wheeler MP

Assistant Chairman: Lord Hayward  Assistant Chairman: Lord Evans   RFU Representative Charlie Dewhirst MP
Assistant Treasurer & Fixtures Secretary Richard Austin                                                 



MESSAGE FROM H.E. MR. HIROSHI SUZUKI, AMBASSADOR OF JAPAN

Once more we gather in
London to play rugby games to
celebrate the life of and honour
the memory of Ambassador
Katsuhiko Oku, who was
tragically taken from us far too
young whilst on diplomatic
duty with the UN post-war
reconstruction programme in
Iraq in November 2003. The
passage of time, now 21 years,
does not lessen the sadness we
feel at this terrible loss and as
ever our thoughts and prayers
are with Katsu’s family at this
time of year.

Last year the Embassy of Japan in the UK, who have always strongly supported these memorial rugby events, marked the
20th anniversary of this sad event with a reception and rather than my having to elaborate here on what an extraordinary
man Katsu Oku was, I refer you to the exhibition boards the Embassy displayed on that occasion, first produced for a 10th
anniversary event in 2013, which are reproduced here on page 6 of this programme, and which demonstrate that clearly.

For the third time this year, we are able to stage these matches on the same day as an England vs Japan international – as
in 2018 and 2022, we can all look forward to heading to the Allianz Stadium, as it now is, to round off a wonderful day
of rugby and nostalgia.  In addition, next weekend our friends at Itami High School in Hyogo Prefecture in Japan, Katsu’s
alma mater, will be staging their annual memorial rugby games for him and we send our best wishes to them.

Finally, can I take this opportunity once more to express my heartfelt thanks for the award to me at this time last year of
the Order of the Rising Sun, Gold and Silver Rays by the Emperor.  My part in helping to celebrate my friend’s life over the
years clearly played a significant role in that award and I therefore accepted it with some humility and sadness as well as
considerable pride and once more without hesitation I would like to dedicate it to Katsu’s memory.

MESSAGE FROM REG CLARK

It has been more than a decade since I last attended the Oku Memorial Cup, when I was Minister for
public diplomacy at the Embassy. I fondly remember the atmosphere of warm friendship
evident between the British and Japanese players on that occasion – although, in keeping with
Ambassador Oku's legacy, they put such sentiments aside in their endeavours on the pitch.

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to all those who have been involved in organising
the event, in particular Mr Reg Clark, CEO of Rhino Sport & Leisure Limited. For this continuous
dedication and friendship, he was awarded The Order of the Rising Sun, Gold and Silver Rays
(Kyokujitsu Soko Sho) last year.

Ambassador Katsuhiko Oku was tragically killed in the line of duty in Iraq in 2003 while on a
reconstruction mission. “Katsu” was driven not only by his work for the international community as
a diplomat but also by his enthusiasm for deepening Japan’s partnerships with other countries through
sport. 

His particular passion was rugby, and his unparalleled enthusiasm for deepening Japan-UK relations together with his
dedication to international peace remain a source of inspiration for many young people. Indeed, the fact that the Oku
Memorial Trophy continues to be contested every year is proof of the friendship and respect that Katsu Oku attracted. I am
very happy to see that younger sports people, both British and Japanese, have continued to celebrate that passion through
this memorial competition.

This year, the Trophy matches will be held on the very same day that Japan’s national rugby team plays against England. I
very much look forward to these encounters and sincerely hope the occasion will serve to further strengthen the ties
between our two nations.

MATCH SCHEDULE

FROM 12 NOON ON PITCH 3
London Japanese, Kew Occasionals and Hertford & Balliol Colleges

3 games of 20 minutess each way.

FROM 12 NOON ON PITCH 4
London Japanese Veterans, Kew Occasionals Veterans and the Commons & Lords XV

3 games of 20 minutes each way.

REFEREES:
Rob Park, Nick Edmonds, Dan Burges and Huw Evans (LSRFUR)
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2013 MEMORIAL EVENTS



EMBASSY RECEPTION, NOVEMBER 24TH 2023

OXFORD KOBE SCHOLARSHIPS - ANNUAL AMBASSASDOR OKU AWARD

The Oxford Kobe Scholarships were endowed in 1994
by the erstwhile St Catherine’s College Oxford Kobe
Institute in Japan, which itself had been established and
endowed by Kobe Steel and a number of other leading
Japanese companies.

Over 80 Japanese postgraduates have studied on this
programme and in 2021 Oxford University decided to
award the highest-ranking annual scholarship in
memory of Ambassador Katsuhiko Oku.

There are currently three Ambassador Oku scholars in
residence at St Catherine’s – pictured left to right Atsushi Kanayama (DPhil in Education), Shiho Takada
(Foreign Ministry Scholar - MBA) and Toma-jin Morikawa-Focquet (DPhil in Modern History).
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Remembering Katsu


